LSSC Meeting Minutes 1/25/24 – mjr
In attendance:

Erik Chapman (Special Collections)
Kristen Blankenship (CPS)
Sarah Blanco (CPS)
Karen Huck (Arts & Humanities)
Lucy Moynihan (Life Sciences)
Julia Cross (Residence Halls)
Melanie Rusk (Tech Services)
Sam Lechowicz (Tech Services)
Dulcie Vermillion (Social Sciences)
Xiaoping Qi (Area Studies)

Not present:

Jeffrey Loftiss (Physical Sciences)
Vicki Sparks (Administration)
Law liaison

Approve November Minutes: Approved

Liaison Reports/Updates:

Arts & Humanities: Division met twice; Jen-chien Yu came to speak about assessment efforts; Classics Reading Room has expanded hours (now the same as the Lit/Lang hours).

Life Sciences: Division met; new search for the Prairie Research Institute librarian has begun.

Residence Halls: Julia has started a new position as the Research Development Coordinator at the iSchool. Laura will be hiring grad hourlies to help finish out the year and close the library. The Residence Halls have decided to keep a portion of the book collection, as well as some other items like board games, and they will be housed at the Illinois Street Residence Hall location. The distribution of the remainder of the collection and library equipment will be coordinated by CMS staff. There will be some students workers needing jobs, so Julia/Laura will keep Melanie in the loop so she can pass info on to other student supervisors in the library who may need to hire.

Tech Services: Division meeting was scheduled for earlier today but was cancelled due to illness. Diana Eynon has started as the World Languages Cataloging Coordinator.

Social Sciences: Division didn’t meet, but the SSHEL visiting Economics/Labor & Employment Relations librarian has started (Mandi Arlain) and in the process of hiring a new Applied Health Sciences Librarian (candidates have been identified but no interviews scheduled yet).

Special Collections: Division met; talked mostly about the new building planning.

CPS: Division has not formally met. Sarah mentioned that AFSCME is going into bargaining soon and that there is a vacancy on the bargaining team—could use someone from the library to serve, so pass the word.

Area Studies: Welcomed Xiaoping Qi as the new Area Studies liaison; nothing to report yet.

Physical Sciences/Administration/Law: No liaison present

AC Meeting Update from December 18:
· The inclement weather plan has been released library-wide; FAQ section is expected to expand after feedback received.
· John Laskowski, in his role as head of accessibility, let the group know there are new compliance rules coming in April. We’ve been given a few years to improve compliance on these matters.
· The results from the Position Request initiative are being reviewed. The next step is requesting input from various groups in the library (LSSC, LCP, EC, etc.) but details on this have not been finalized yet.
· The next AC meeting will be February 19. No agenda topics for us to add so far, but please let Dulcie and Karen know if you think of anything.
EC Meeting Update from December 4 and January 22:
· Topic for the December 4 meeting focused on a discussion of the external Academic Program Review that was conducted in July 2022 and the library’s response, to be submitted in December 2023. Feedback was sought from various library groups, including LSSC. This was the feedback we provided, which was gratefully received by EC:
· #5 - Might add that the AC has started inviting LSSC and LCP to meetings.
· #6 - Might mention that the LCIT recommendations are still being considered, and that some things have been implemented.
· #7 - Just an FYI that staff have been interested in and asking for cross-training for years, although this was more of a heads-up than a suggestion to add it to the response.
· #8 - E-books are not loanable, any chance that might change?  This brought about a lot of discussion about our responsibility as a repository, as a library that wants to give access to folks, space issues, the fact that many prefer or need physical items, and how some disciplines have gone entirely "e", etc.
· Both the open portion and regular EC meeting of January 22 focused primarily on a discussion of the FY 25 Budget draft. Feedback that has been given so far includes:
· Add an impact statement about each request for funds – state how it helps globally and not just locally.
· Focus more on print materials and the need for additional storage. The point gets somewhat buried, but our institution is a major collector and holder of BTAA materials.
· Need to condense the document to no more than nine pages.
· Clarification on further comp time questions will be addressed at the next HR Summit meeting on January 25. Several LSSC members will attend and report back.
· Claire has asked for an update on the conferences and other staff development opportunities that LSSC would like to fund. A sub-group (Dulcie, Karen, Kristen, and Erik) are working on a proposal to submit. Hope to have this in place in time to try the regular Reaching Forward conference in May?
Faculty Meeting Update from December 6:
· Chris Wiley (on behalf of EC) mentioned that they met with LSSC reps about staff ability to serve on committees. Chris indicated that staff were encouraged to volunteer via the volunteer request form that is sent out yearly and administration is committed to asking supervisors to allow their staff time to serve on committees.
· The provost agreed to add 15 million to the library’s budget for funding the special collections building remodel. The Board of Trustees still has to approve this in January, but it’s not expected there will be any objection. As the initial bids all came in over budget, there is no date set yet for “shovels in the ground” because the project needs to be re-bid.
· De-stress Fest happening throughout various library locations on the 7th. Claire was appreciative of all employees looking out for the students during this stressful time.
· The recommendations from the Inclement Weather Task Force have been forwarded to the provost and Claire will be meeting with him on December 17th. Library should prepare to have temporary plans in place until the final plan has been approved by the provost.
· Lots of focus groups being conducted with students about what their needs are in terms of spaces in the library—lots of good information coming from these discussions.
· All-Library hangout currently scheduled for December 21st may be cancelled (attendance may be poor due to the winter break).

Student Hiring Process Follow-Up

Melanie met with some staff in HR to receive clarification about the student hiring process and what roadblocks there may be to timely hiring. The takeaways from these meetings were:

· Gather additional information: It may be helpful to talk with others in the library who hire student employees, especially those in larger locations such as Grainger, MPAL, CPS, etc., to learn whether they are experiencing the same problems. We would learn either…

· They are, and we would be able to show that this issue is more widespread than just one library location. Also helpful would be concrete details about how the issue is directly affecting the library and its staff (ie: The service point was not fully staffed for a month, and so staff/faculty had to be pulled away from their day-to-day work to cover, or the service point had to close during normal hours because of staff shortage, etc.).
· They are not, and we would be able to learn and share what strategies they use to avoid the delays others are experiencing. 

· Approach HR again: If we figure out the problem is more widespread, staff are being unreasonably expected to “pick up the slack” without help from faculty/unit heads in the department, and the problem-solving strategies suggested by others aren’t working, then I think it is fair to bring the issue to HR again and ask if they can advocate to campus on our behalf. If we can show that we have engaged in good faith fact-finding, have tried alternate solutions, and are committed to helping problem solve before bringing the subject up again, I think we will have a better chance of being heard.

LSSC members agreed it was a good idea to gather additional information from others in the library who hire, so Melanie will get in touch and compile the findings (hopefully before we meet next).

Photography/Filming Notices

A library staff expressed concerns about the photography/filming notices that get posted on the library doors from time to time, particularly that it seems no advance notice is being given and that the wording of the signs indicates that by entering the building, one consents to being photographed or filmed (whether they want to be or not). Melanie met with Heather Murphy and the takeaways were:

· Heather clarified that even though the wording seems to indicate otherwise, people can approach the photographer/filmographer and ask not to be included in the shot.
· She will make sure to send as much advance notice out over Libnews as possible so people are aware.
· If there is a specific area of the library where the filming/photography is taking place, she will try to list that in the Libnews as well so employees can try to avoid the area, if they wish.
· She will also provide clarification in the next Libnews announcement about what people’s rights are about being filmed or photographed.


Our next scheduled meeting will be February 29, 2-3:30 pm.
